London Heads of Human Resources

Notes of the Meeting held on Friday 5 June 2015
In attendance

	Martin Rayson
	B&D
	Ian Stedman
	Kingston/Richmond

	Liz Hammond
	Barnet
	Caroline Nugent
	Havering

	Nick Hollier
	Bexley
	Andreas Ghosh
	Lewisham

	Afzal Ghany
	Brent
	Dean Shoesmith
	Merton/Sutton

	Charles Obazuaye
	Bromley
	Jan Douglas
	Newham

	Michael Pichamuthu
	Croydon
	Marj Keddy
	Redbridge

	David Veale (Chair)
	Ealing
	Bernard Nawrat
	Southwark

	Penny Gifford
	Greenwich
	Stuart Petrie
	Waltham Forest

	Dan Paul
	Hackney
	Suzanne Hudson
	LGA

	Carole Engwell
	Haringey
	Selena Lansley
	London Councils

	Pat Edwards
	Islington
	Debbie Williams
	London Councils

	
	
	


	
	
	Action
	Progress

	1.
	Apologies

	
	Apologies were received from Heather Daley (Croydon), Debbie Morris (H&F/K&C), Jon Turner (Harrow), Pauline Moore (Hillingdon), Steve Sherman (Lambeth), Simon Kilbey (Tower Hamlets), Carolyn Beech (Westminster) and Roger Farrington (City of London)

	

	2.
	Notes of last meeting

	
	The minutes of the meeting held on 24 April 2015 were agreed.

	

	3.
	Matters arising

	
	DIP Regulations – colleagues informed that these were going to full council cabinet meetings.

Item 8 Page 6 – London Councils Update

The Chief Executive and Chief Officer Pay agreement should read £99,999 not £99,000.

OD Network

Martin Rayson informed colleagues that 15 people attended the meeting on 19 May and asked that colleagues encourage their lead OD to attend meetings.  Items being discussed are adult social care, digital pathways as well as sharing best practice on leadership and management.  The group have established a LinkedIn group.  Overall the network is developing and those who have started to regularly attend are contributing to a collaborative high value agenda for boroughs.  

The next meeting is scheduled for 23 June. 
DBS Checks

Colleagues in attendance confirmed that they were not experiencing any significant time delays with DBS checks. 


	All asked to encourage  lead OD to attend meetings if not already.  

	4.
	Presentation:  The Implications of the General Election Results for Local Government – Simon Parker, New Local Government Network

	
	Simon Parker, New Local Government Network gave a presentation to colleagues on the implications local government faces since the General Elections in May.

	Awaiting a copy of slides from Simon Parker – to be circulated at a later date.

	5.
	CELC Work Programme Update

	
	Children’s Social Workers – Nick Hollier/Andreas Ghosh
Nick confirmed that 19 boroughs have signed the Memorandum of Cooperation (MoC).   If any boroughs have not already signed the MoC could they inform Nick following this meeting if they intend to sign or not.
A public launch of the MoC was being scheduled for the end of June.  This was expected to generate a wide range of interest.

An initial engagement meeting with agency providers was held at Bexley on 4 June.  The agencies and master venders in attendance agreed with the common issues that had been identified and were positively engaged and supportive of developing joint solutions. There was a consensus at the meeting to develop a common reference format/ template that agencies and boroughs would commit to completing. There was further discussion around the idea of establishing a central point for references and records to be checked, collated and stored centrally.  It was agreed at the meeting that currently there is huge duplication with boroughs and agencies on how we store this information.   Further work would be undertaken to design the best ‘model’ that suits the common needs.

The wide variety of names and descriptions used for job titles and job descriptions was identified as a barrier and any moves to increase agreement of common descriptions and levels would be helpful.

Nick made it very clear to the agencies in attendance that a rate cap is coming and invited them to enter the debate / challenge of the rate it could the capped for each role and what the best approach to implementing the cap would be to make it workable.
Next step is engage with the next tier of agencies. The attendance list and notes from the meeting will be circulated shortly to colleagues.

Andreas informed colleagues that he is currently working with Nick around a small number of protocols that would sit underneath the MoC.   
The PPMA supported by the LGA are pulling these strands of work together as there is a strong impetus for this work around the country.  

There are a growing number of partnerships and regions who are thinking and talking about this subject so it makes sense that we lead this agenda and share information.  Initial discussions have taken place with some partners, Kent, Surrey and Sussex.  David Veale mentioned that the West London Alliance colleagues are currently doing some work around social workers.  

The next step is for us to come up with some practical outcomes.

If any colleagues would like to get involved or volunteer a colleague to work with Nick and Andreas can they let contact Nick.   Martin Rayson volunteered his colleague Jackie Cleary, to continue to work with them as she attended the meeting on the 4 June and could add real value to the development of practical outcomes.
Andreas highlighted to colleagues that we had reached the half way mark and were close to reaching a critical mass of boroughs signing the MoC.  Discussions were likely to be taking place at CELC today so those boroughs who have not signed need to speak to DSC colleagues as it’s likely your Chief Executive will be doing so.
A copy of the update for CELC is attached for information.
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Employability – Caroline Nugent/David Veale
Caroline informed colleagues that this is a significant London wide project with enormous potential.
Funding bids – This is an extremely challenging agenda. It is clear that the majority of EU funding streams now require match funding. There are four areas where we may be able to look at full funding but this will be on limited aspects and will be against other significant bids. Contact has also been made with colleagues in London Councils to ascertain the potential of accessing funding including the potential of working with the GLA.  
With regard to the specific funding request for £1000 per borough, no responses saying ‘No’ had been received.  A couple of requests for confirmation that this was not to back cover work for OneSource employees which it is not as all boroughs need to work on pan London joint projects for the benefit of their borough and others.   The £1000 per authority is to cover specific bid work and introduction of programmes.  Once we have a way forward we will consult you and describe what the money is for.  If however we don’t get past first base with regard to being able to meet any EU funding criteria this project is unlikely to progress to any significant degree and so no requests for the £1000 will be paid.

Impact on London - Work has been undertaken to show the numbers of staff who live in London and the potential impact a rough reduction of 20,000+ staff could have on future demand including housing benefit claimants. The map has now been pulled together.  However, due to the number of postcodes supplied where there is just the first few digits, one ‘spot’ on the map can represent 100s of staff – this does slightly reduce the ‘impact’.  Copies will be available for distribution and will go to CELC for information. 

Redeployment Portal – On-going discussions are taking place regarding the scope and feasibility of the portal and how this may work within the future jobs reduction expected in local government.  The intention is to keep this as a simple process with minimal input required from HR or managers. A further meeting is taking place following today’s Heads of HR.

Sample support package - a sample employee support package is currently being drawn up taking into account the number of responses and examples sent from boroughs.  This could result in all staff receiving a minimum level of outplacement support and boroughs may save funding by accessing free resources or joint commissioning etc.  It will also mean that going forward collectively we will only need to review the information once each time rather than individually and can refer to specific generalist advice/contact details, and regional areas of support.  It is clear that a number of grants are being removed and free funding for outplacement and redundancy advice is no longer available.  Maze8 for example were able to do a significant amount of training and support for free, but as they have now lost their funding this is no longer the case.

Questionnaire – thanks to those Boroughs who replied.

The Survey Monkey yielded 17 responses (14 Councils identified 3 Councils anonymous/incomplete)
Participating Councils:

Barking and Dagenham

Bexley

Croydon

Ealing

Enfield

Harrow

Havering

Islington

Lewisham

Newham

Redbridge 

Sutton

Tower Hamlets

Waltham Forest

Although there were a number of surveys which we not fully completed we have been able to do a short piece of work to understand the results – attached for information.
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Jobcentre Plus – further work is needed to see how we can pull JCP into our discussions and tap into their resources/knowledge.

	Nick to circulate list of those boroughs which have signed.

Nick to circulate attendance & notes from meeting on 4 June.

If any colleagues would like to get involved or volunteer a colleague to work with Nick and Andreas can they let contact Nick
Martin/Andreas and Jackie to produce a draft work programme to circulate at Heads of HR meeting on 10 July for further discussion.

	6.
	COMMERCIALLY SENSITIVE ITEM - Retender of the London Government Partnership – Dean Shoesmith

	
	Dean updated colleagues on the following:
LOT 1 – currently 16 London boroughs with a firm interest.  21 have registered an interest and 11 authorities have discounted themselves.
At a recent meeting of the Local Government Recruitment Partnership colleagues indicated that this Lot seemed to be going well.

LOT 2 – 20 authorities have signed up.  19 are undecided and nine have confirmed they will not be joining.

These numbers include authorities in and outside of London.

Early feedback on this Lot is positive.
LOT 3 – nine authorities have confirmed they will be joining.  17 have expressed an interest and 22 will not be joining.

There will be a meeting of the sub group following Heads of HR to discuss the business case and future direction of this Lot.    

LOT 4 – ten boroughs have confirmed they will be joining.   18 are undecided and 20 have confirmed they will not be joining.

New Lots

LOT 5 – Development of Application Tracking System

Intention is to go to OJEU to invite.   Recruitment Leads have the draft specification for comments.

LOT 6 – Online Psychometric Testing
This Lot is currently in the process of being developed.

	

	7.
	London Councils Update
	

	
	Selena highlighted the attached London Councils update and the attached trade union pay claim for 2016-17 circulated to colleagues on 4 June.
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	8.
	HR Metrics Service Update
	

	
	Selena highlighted the attached update report, schedule of responses to surveys and HR metrics service survey timetable. Any questions or comments etc. please email Tessa Mapley.
Selena informed colleagues that Jon Rowney who was the lead for the HR metrics service at London Councils had moved on to pastures new.  London Councils has interim arrangements in place till Jon’s position is filled but this will not affect the service.

Selena informed colleagues that all 33 London boroughs had now signed and committed to the service for the next three years.
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	9.
	Public Health Update – Marj Keddy
	

	
	Marj informed colleagues that following on from her telephone discussion with Paul Plant (update attached) she has had subsequent discussions with the Director of PH in her borough and Croydon.
The discussion centered around:

· For local government, Public Health is a small and important part of our workforce.

· Different workforce issues - there is an opportunity for PH to provide training to those coming in to local government.

· PH are happy to extend (money) to wider workforce issues for those working in health.

· Networking across PHD and other professional leads.

Marj encouraged people to think about the future skills agenda and send her any ideas and suggestions for possible PHE funding.  
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	Colleagues to email Marj with suggestions


	10.
	Any Other Business

	
	Holiday Pay Claims 

Jan Douglas highlighted the attached email with questions which was recently circulated to Heads of HR.  To date only six boroughs have responded with a unanimous no.

Newham is the only borough who seems to be going through the tribunal route at present.
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Pay Network
Twelve London boroughs attended the Pay Network meeting on 20 May where the group discussed future agenda items.  The main three areas highlighted were:

· T&C’s – although this information is currently collected through the HR Metrics Service it would be helpful to know what individual boroughs are looking at changing and what challenges they are experiencing.


· Reward –   what do we mean by reward and what are our 
                   challenges?
              -    what a rewards package would look like and how it 
                   will be managed
              -    job families/profiles

· reward and benefits strategies – benefits with rewards


· Flexible working – what issues would there be?
                           - comparative data on different policies


Chair/Vice-Chair – to date we have not had any volunteers for the position of either Chair or Vice-Chair for the network.   This is now quite an urgent issue.  If nobody volunteers to Chair the network then London Councils will withdraw support for this group.
Colleagues in attendance were unanimous that this network needed to continue and agreed to look at the terms of reference for this group – attached for information.
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	Selena to talk to Joanna Brown, Camden, who volunteered to be the HHR lead for this group.

Colleagues to email Debbie with suggestions.

	11.
	Date of Next Meeting

	
	10 July 2015 – 10am-1pm at London Councils offices
Future Meeting Dates

11 September 2015 

23 October 2015 

20 November 2015


	


6

Children’s Social Workers MoC update for HoHR 



So far:

· 16 boroughs have signed and returned the Memorandum. 

· A further four boroughs have indicated that they intend to provide the signed MoC shortly. 

· Four boroughs have stated that they will not sign at this stage as they are concerned about the deliverability of the memorandum or about the impact on any future boroughs judged to inadequate but are willing to discuss the MoC to understand how it can work in practice. 

· Further discussion will be undertaken with those authorities and to reassure authorities that progress can be made by developing protocols whilst recognising that authorities must have the ability to react to their local circumstances under certain conditions.    

· It is considered practicable that 20 boroughs can be achieved in the very near future.  A launch of the memorandum through the media is planned when all boroughs have indicated their intentions. 



Building on current success - Next Steps



· On-going discussions with the Mike Cooke (CELC CS theme lead) and Barry Quirk (CELC Workforce lead) about how best to work towards achieving the main aims of effectively managing costs whilst improving the quality with maximum borough sign up across London.  It is well understood that making the MoC ‘stick’ on some long standing systemic issues is not an easy short journey.



· Further work has been undertaken on drawing up detailed protocols to further define how elements of the memorandum will be implemented and these will be shared with DSC’s & HR colleagues by the end of June prior to wider discussion. 



· Details of agency providers have been compiled to allow for discussions to take place on 4 June with agencies and boroughs about how they can support the implementation of the memorandum.



· Initial discussions have begun with Kent and South East region around linking up this work with them and other similar partnerships in the West Midlands, East of England and Yorkshire and Humber to share approaches. For e.g. in the West Midlands 14 authorities have implemented a rate cap for agencies which is being observed, and have also implemented a central system of referencing to improve the quality and consistency of references for locums.  



Key contacts: Nick Hollier at London Borough of Bexley, Andreas Ghosh at London Borough of Lewisham and Selena Lansley at London Councils 
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FW: Holiday Pay Claims - query from Jan Douglas

		From

		Debbie Williams



 



From: Debbie Williams 
Sent: 14 May 2015 10:55
Subject: FW: Holiday Pay Claims - query from Jan Douglas



 



Dear Colleague,



 



Please see information request below from Jan Douglas oneSource.   If you can help, please respond to Jan’s colleague Eloh at eloh.agbahowe@onesource.co.uk



 



With thanks



Regards,



Debbie



 



Debbie Williams



Employment Services Officer 



debbie.williams@londoncouncils.gov.uk




London Councils 



59½ Southwark Street



London SE1 0AL
Tel: 020 7934 9964 
Fax: 020 7934 9990 
www.londoncouncils.gov.uk 



Follow London Councils on Twitter: @londoncouncils



London Councils represents all 32 London boroughs and the City of London



 



Find out more about what we do:



Policy and Lobbying   Events   Services



 



 



 



 



From: Jan.Douglas@oneSource.co.uk [mailto:Jan.Douglas@oneSource.co.uk] 
Sent: 14 May 2015 10:32
To: Debbie Williams
Cc: Eloh.Agbahowe@oneSource.co.uk
Subject: Holiday Pay Claims



 



 



Dear colleague,



 



Following the decision of the Employment Appeal Tribunal (EAT) decision in Bear Scotland Ltd and others v Fulton and others; Hertel (UK) Ltd v Woods and others; Amec Group Ltd v Law and others [2015] IRLR 15 EAT which has ruled that a worker's holiday pay should include the amount that he or she would ordinarily earn from working overtime, Newham has received two ET claims (covering 120 employees on Craft conditions).



 



We are currently analysing the potential impact of the decision and are yet to implement changes to include overtime in holiday pay.  It would be helpful to understand if others have received any claims and their response to these/approach going forward.  Could you please respond to the following:



 



·         Have you received any ET claims in relation to holiday pay?



·         If so, what approach are you taking in responding to claims?



·         Do you anticipate the need to make any changes to holiday pay in response to the above decision?



·         Have you implemented any change to holiday pay calculations and if so, how has this been done/what has changed?



 



Feedback to Eloh.Agbahowe@onesource.co.uk. 



 



I’ll happily share the findings at the next Heads of HR meeting!



 



Regards,



 



Jan     



 



 



Jan Douglas | Deputy Director - Human Resources



oneSource 



Newham Dockside, 1000 Dockside Road, London E16 2QU



t:   020 3373 2693



 



PA: nuala.doherty@onesource.co.uk



 



oneSource - working on behalf of Havering and Newham councils



www.onesource.co.uk



Follow us on Twitter: @oneSourceUK



 



ppma awards email signoffs - winner  Apprentice_Employer_Gol#2E3 (2) hr



 



 



 



  _____  



This communication is sent by oneSource on behalf of the London Borough of Havering or the London Borough of Newham. The views expressed in it are not necessarily the views of either of the councils. This email and any attachments are intended for the addressee only and may be confidential. Any unauthorised use, disclosure, copying or alteration is strictly prohibited. If you have received this email in error, please use the reply function to inform us and then permanently delete the email. The email has been scanned for viruses before it was sent and on leaving the councils was found to be virus free. Incoming and outgoing emails are routinely monitored for compliance with the councils’ policies on the use of electronic communications. Action may be taken against any malicious or deliberate attempts to infect the councils’ networks. The information contained in this email may be subject to public disclosure under the Freedom of Information Act 2000. Unless this information is legally exempt from disclosure the confidentiality of this email and your reply cannot be guaranteed. Email is not considered a secure medium for communication and we advise that you understand and accept this lack of security when communicating with us by email. 
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Appendix 1 - Employability Survey June 2015

The Employability Survey was created as a response to an overall concern on the employability
impacts budget cuts will have on the local government workforce.

In order to create a strategic approach to tackle this we asked the Regeneration and Adult

Education Leads to put forward all types of activities and resources being deployed across

London to assist with skills and employment; in addition to support currently given by HR to
redeployees in Councils across London.

The Survey Monkey yielded 17 responses (14 Councils identified 3 Councils
anonymous/incomplete)

Participating Councils:

1. Barking and Dagenham 8. lslington

2. Bexley 9. Lewisham

3. Croydon 10. Newham

4. Ealing 11. Redbridge

5. Enfield 12. Sutton

6. Harrow 13. Tower Hamlets
7. Havering 14. Waltham Forest

Assessment of Resource

*  QiWhen asked ‘Does your Council have a discrete employment and skills
department/section?’ 11 out of 17 councils said yes while 6 said no.

® Q3 asked for the approximate number of individuals working within the section. There
appears to have been some inconsistnices in how this was completed. For example one
coucnil replied that they had 150 people working in the team!

» Q4 asked respondents what was the funding for this work, and the responses were quite diverse,
Out of the 12 participants that responded to this question, two were unaware of their funding and
one claimed it to be variable, those who couid give us a figure are represented below.

Funding made available

Waltham Forest
Tower Hamlets
Sutton
Redbridge
Newham
Lewisham
Islington
Havering
Harrow

Enfield

Ealing

Croydon

Bexley

Barking and Dagenham

& Funding {fm)






Within the graph we can see that the London Boroughs with the most funding allocated to this
service are Tower Hamlets, Newham, and Islington. This is where there is likely to be a bigger
impact if this has historically been grant funding as this will no longer be there.

« Q5 When respondents were asked to put forward the percentage of the funding allocated to
employment and skilis. The majority responded that they received between 70% and 100% of
their funding through grants and external bodies.

Key work and Activities

e QO asked individuals to identify the activities that are done/coordinated by the employment and
skills section. The table represents 16 responses.

Pathways
Scheme

Apprenticeship |
Scheme l| =

Graduate
internships

Jobs Clubs

Principal
lizigon with...

Broketing with
tocal employ..

Brokering with
lozal..

Brokering with
Council...

0%  10% 20% 30% 40% 50% 0% 70% 230% 3% 100%

All 16 respondents claim that they participate in brokering with local employers for various
activities, e.g. apprenticeships, skills training, obtaining information about local jobs. 15 claim that
they have principal liaison with job centre plus. 14 respondents also identified that they took part
in brokering with Council contractors/agencies to further the employment and skills agenda.

« Q10 asked respondents to identify areas where the employment and skills work specifically iinks
in with other Council programmes to reduce worklessness, tackle dependency on benefits and
increase skill. The chart below represenis the responses.

Troubled
families

Youth and
Connexions

Reducing the
numbar of HEETs

Housing l - ,: —
benefits and..,

Estate
regeneration

Adutt Learning
Programmes

Other {please
specify)

0% 10% 20% 30% 40% 0% 70% 80% anes 100%
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The results show that reducing the number of NEETS and Adult Learning Programmes were the
largest result area that specifically linked in with other Council programmes.

* Q11 looks at specific targets that each Council have to get their people into work. Findings
suggested that every Council has their own individual targets. London Borough Council's like
Newham aim to support over 4,000 residents into work a year, while other boroughs like Ealing
tend to focus on specific groups via Council projects i.e. Apprenticeships, troubled families etc.
Additionally, Islington has a target of 1050 for 2015 as an attempt to reduce ESA to the national
average over 5 years. Overall it is observed that all participating Council’s recognise the need to
get their resident into work, many driven by the need to reduce the pressure on benefits.

* Q12 asked respondents whether they have a specific employment and skills strategy. 9 of the
participants claimed that they did have a skills strategy though many stated that this was up for
review or was in need of review.

Is there an opportunity to look at a generic skills and employment strategy for London?

» Q13 required respondents fo list the activities currently being done via Adult Learning to
specifically reduce unemployment. The list below puts forward all responses.

* English as a second language, numeracy skills, Workskills, Various vocational
courses e.g. food safety, first aid

* ESOL, Employability, Pre-Employment and basic skills

* OQutreach support for basic skills in Children's Centres, range of upskill
programmes and range of hasic skills programmes

*  Adult College are signed up to the B&D Employability Partnership targets

*  Vocational Courses, Employability support drop ins, Links with iWork team

= Skills Conditionality programmes, ESOL support, vocational training, delivery on
SFA and ESF funded employability programmes

=  Employability Training department, support to undertake courses to enable
progression into self-employment

= Working as part of Bexley Skills and Employment Partnership to reduce
worklessness and increase skills

»  Employability courses - sector based

¢ Q14 looked at the current local number of unemployed people in the various London Boroughs.
The table below demonstrates the figures.

Estimate unemployment figures

25,000
20,000
15,000
10,000
5,000 i Estimate unemployment figure
0
- C o T oy
X RN
SES5 8223

Waltham

¢ Furthermore, Q15 went on to ask whether unemployment was projected to increase or decrease
over the next 12 months. The overall response was that there was an expectation that
unemployment would decrease.





Again, if it appears that for London overall we are expecting a decrease (as confirmed from the
London Councils/GLA response) do colleagues in these team realise the impact council cuts will
have on their borough profiles?

Q16 asked for the projected figure of those who will be made redundant over the next 12 months.
Many did not know the answer to this, others approximated that an average of 300 people would
be facing redundancies in their communities. This also applies for Q17, where most Council’s did
not know the amount of employees where going to be made redundant. Only Ealing and Enfield
were able to give a figure of 200, Islington put forward that 30% of staff were at risk of
redundancies, and Newham put forward an estimation of 1500 jobs.

Why do Council's not have projections for redundancy? Do we need to do further work on this?
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Pay & Employee Relations Sub Group

Terms of reference


Purpose

As a specialist sub group of the London Heads of HR, to provide members with a trusted professional forum to share knowledge, experiences and practical ideas with regard to pay and employee relations matters and information management to aid delivery of the best possible public service to our customers now and into the future.

To deliver projects as tasked by the London Heads of HR Group by:



· Sharing intelligence on matters of strategic importance to London local government pay, reward and engagement, employment terms and ER professionals.

· Providing pace and support to share knowledge, experiences and ideas so members can learn from each other and identify opportunities for mutual benefit.

· Having use of external input that supports new ways of thinking whilst acting as a catalyst for identifying shared solutions, strategies or products etc. that contribute to the continued gains in efficiency and improvements across the pay, reward and engagement, employment terms and ER agenda.


Governance Arrangements

· Chair and Vice Chair will be elected from within the current membership every 2 years or as agreed by the network.


· The Head of the London Regional Employers’ Organisation will act as the secretary to the network.

Membership

All directly employed London borough leads for pay and employee relations matters may attend as a member of this network.  They will be of appropriate seniority and have the authority to make decisions and contribute on behalf of their London borough.  

If on occasion a member cannot attend then they may nominate a suitable HR colleague to attend in their place, although any replacement must also be directly employed by the London borough.  Other representatives (such as those from external organisations) may attend individual meeting by invitation only and where there is a clear benefit to a significant number of London boroughs.  No information gained from the meetings is used for commercial gain or competitive practice that has a negative impact on any of the London boroughs.  The group will continue to operate on the basis of personal trust and professional integrity, working for the mutual benefit of London boroughs as a collective.


Roles and responsibilities of the group members

· Actively participate in a constructive manner at network meetings;  

· Offer a fair share of contributions to the agenda planning and meeting discussions and activities e.g. sharing borough experiences, ideas and actively participating in peer support;

· Commit to provide a fair share of borough resources (including key talent) to contribute and drive through agreed collaborative work streams; 

· Support the provision of data to enable benchmarking analysis that supports decisions;

· To cascade recommendations, information and progress where relevant and appropriate to other London Councils HR networks as well as within their home borough.

· To contribute to the activities within the strategic network’s delivery plan.


· To cascade recommendations, information and progress against the network’s delivery plan within their organisation.


· Coordinate with Heads of HR group


Role of the Chair and Vice Chair

· Contribute to the agenda planning process e.g. attend agenda planning meetings.

· As appropriate respond on behalf on the network to speaking requests, views etc.

Role of London Councils

· Provide relevant and timely updates on matters of strategic importance to the workforce that provides London local government services.

· Support any additional agreed collaborative work e.g. linking with other workforce planning networks e.g. IES, LGA and other HR Networks as well as providing more practical support in facilitating agenda setting and sending out meeting papers, providing a room etc. 


· Building and maintaining strong links with influential thought workforce development leaders (e.g. CIPD, IES, LGA PPMA, Work Foundation) and other partner organisations (e.g. NHS, GLA Group, Emergency services).

· Provide a wide range of ideas, materials and speakers to support the current and future workforce agenda.


· Support the maintenance and on-going development of the London HR Metric service that is jointly commissioned by the network. 

· Set the date of the four meetings each year well in advance 


· Distribute the agenda and notes of the meetings ensuring that decisions, recommendations and outstanding actions from previous meeting(s) are recorded for review


Meeting Format

· Meeting at least every quarter (approximately 4 times a year) normally held at London Councils offices, sub groups to deliver projects will necessarily meet as per the project plan requirements.

· Expert speakers to provide new workforce planning and workforce information thinking during the year.

Project based task groups


Project based task groups will be created and resourced by nominations from the strategic network members, as required, to achieve the objectives of the collectively agreed delivery plan.


A network member will be nominated as the “lead officer”.  Project group contributors may be other network members or a nominee from their organisation.


		Pay and Employee Relations Network – September 2014
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14th May 2015 Telecon with Paul Plant

1. Harmonisation of Terms and Conditions

Doesn’t believe this is an PHE issue as they are not the employer  but recognises the difficulty.  

2. Pay - Differences in grades, Clinical excellence awards

Was already aware of this concerns about CEA’s.  

3. Different Cultures  - lessons learned from integration and the need to support political skills so that PH staff become more attune to working in a very tight financial climate, with local politics

Recognises the cultural differences and support needed to help PH staff understand local government and financial constraints.  When in the NHS, PH staff had a long training programme before needing to specialise – perhaps need to expose trainee to the wider public health environment much sooner in their training. 


Sense that the narrower career isn’t necessary useful for the future.  

4. London local government could learn from the evidence based decision making approach and the value and funding of the development of top talent (for all health related staff not just PH)

Thinks this would be a relatively easy thing to share with the wider workforce and had already received feedback re the Rolls Royce model for top talent.  

5. Currently a very small element working in organisations  with a reduced strategic HR service.  Although any work that aims to break down professional silo’s and this thinking that you have to have a medical qualification would be great.

Wonders if they have ‘over-professionalised’ public health staff and doesn’t believe that all need medical qualification.  

6. Involvement of Public Health England and Faculty for consultation and DPH appointments. 

The role is not to impede local decision making but rather add value to it.  Their experts can help LA’s select the right candidate.  

(Conveyed the current complicated member appointment process)  


Next Steps

Paul  is speaking to a range of stakeholders and will pull the information together and I will be invited to a meeting…..not quite sure who with!  
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Heads of HR London Councils Update – 5 June 2015

The latest update on national pay and NJC future work and London Living Wage. Please contact Selena Lansley if you wish to discuss this update or any London workforce matters further.

 Local Government Services 2016 / 17 Pay 


UNISON has consulted its branches on a pay claim for 2016/17 that they intend to lodge in June. The potential claim is for, “deletion of NJC pay points below £7.88 per hour (SCPs 6-10) and a flat rate increase of £1 per hour on all other pay points”. The claim would apply the deletions to NJC pay points to the GLPC pay spine – i.e. to delete Inner and Outer pay points scp 6-10.)’

LOCAL GOVERNMENT SERVICE FUTURE WORK OF NJC

As highlighted previously the LGA produced a brief ‘LGS future work ’ which was shared with you at the February meeting and GLPC (employers and unions) with the aim of stimulating debate around where the region want to be in relation to pay strategy and thinking through the implication of this.  The debate continued at the National Association of Regional Employers (Regional Chair Members) meeting on the 15th April where in summary continued support was reported for national pay bargaining with limited confidence expressed around the likely success of developing a productive joint agenda with the unions at this current time.  There was a broad consensus that the Living Wage should remain at a local decision making level.  
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I attended a joint workshop to explore the common purpose and future potential work areas of the NJC on 28 May.  A small number of areas where identified which covered the wider ‘contracted out’ workforce as well as integration of the workforce with health and other good workforce practices / approaches that could be encouraged.  All within the context of an ever decreasing budget and growing demands.  I hope to be able to update you on the agreed top priorities at the meeting.

The LGA annual earnings survey was sent out on Monday 20 April. The GLPC have made a commitment to support this work as the London pay spines are linked to the NJC pay award and therefore it is critical for effective negotiations. The LGA have indicated that 22 boroughs have responded to date.  The remaining 11 boroughs have been contacted with a final deadline of Monday 15 June.  

GLEF presentation of the workforce implications of the Care Act 


Martin Rayson (HoHR lead) and Phil Porter (London ADASS Workforce lead) are scheduled to attend Greater London Employment Forum (GLEF) on the 9 July to discuss the transformational agenda with the employers’ (Members) and the unions including the role of the workforce and HR support as part of delivering the London Social Care Partnership funded workforce development programme that is currently being developed by ADASS.

LONDON LIVING WAGE (Please check attached showing status of your borough)

· The attached summary that is shared with the GLEF Union Side (attached) shows that overall 27 London boroughs are or have agreed to pay directly employed staff the minimum of the LLW (11 boroughs are accredited as Living Wage Employers).  Kingston is currently considering a policy and the remaining four authorities have decided not to take any action at this stage.  


London Living Wage – summary of the position in London local authorities


Implemented arrangements specifically to address this


Barnet


Brent*


Camden*


Croydon


Ealing*


Enfield*


Greenwich*


Haringey


Harrow


Hillingdon


Hounslow*


Islington*


Lambeth*


Lewisham*


Merton


Newham


Redbridge 


Richmond


Southwark*


Sutton 


Tower Hamlets*


Waltham Forest


Wandsworth (as of 1.10.15)


		



		





Other arrangements in place that mean it is not an issue


Barking & Dagenham pays a Local Living Wage of £9.20 per hour


Hackney - pay points not used at present but remain within the structure


Hammersmith & Fulham – has a Minimum Earnings Guarantee that is above the LLW


Westminster – lower pay points are not currently used


To be considered


Kingston


Considered and will not be taking any action at this stage


Bexley


Bromley


Havering


Kensington & Chelsea
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LGS Pay Claim 2016/17

		From

		Selena Lansley

		To

		Selena Lansley

		Recipients

		Selena.Lansley@londoncouncils.gov.uk



Dear Colleagues



 



The NJC Trade Unions have formally tabled the attached pay claim for 2016/17.



 



 Deletion of NJC and all local pay points which fall below the level of the UK Living Wage (and deletion of GLPC pay points below London Living Wage) and a flat rate increase of £1 per hour on all other pay points 



 



 Retention and protection of Green Book Part 2 terms and conditions 



 



 Fair treatment for school support staff through a joint review of term time working 



 



Please note again the specific mention of the GLPC pay points in relation to the LLW.  Just to remind you that the GLPC pay points below the LLW are currently Scp 5 – 8 in inner London and Scp 5 – 11 in outer London. Scp 5 will be deleted as agreed on 1 October 2015. Also to note is that 27 London boroughs currently have local agreements in place to pay directly employed staff the minimum of the current LLW.  The LLW is reviewed and any increase announced in November of each year.  



 



The Employers’ Side have acknowledged receipt of the claim but nothing more is likely to happen in the immediate short-term. I shall let you know in due course about plans for any meetings of the National Employers and subsequent arrangements for consulting boroughs.



 



I hope to see as many of you as possible tomorrow



 



Regards,





Selena Lansley 



Head of London Regional Employers' Organisation



Selena.lansley@londoncouncils.gov.uk



 



London Councils                                                                                                                  



59½ Southwark Street



London SE1 0AL



Direct line: 020 7934 9963



 



www.londoncouncils.gov.uk



Follow us on Twitter: @londoncouncils



 



London Councils represents all 32 London boroughs and the City of London. 



 



Find out more about what we do: 



Policy and lobbying | Events | Services 



 



 





TU Pay Claim 03Jun15.pdf

oo trade union side
council for ll
Correspondence to: Joint Secretaries, NJC for Local Government Services,
Iocal gover“me“t Trade Union Side, ¢/o Heather Wakefield, UNISON Centre, 130 Euston Road, London NW1 2AY
= Tel: 0845 355 0845 Fax: 020 7121 5101  Text tel: 0800 0 967 968
services

3 June 2015

Sarah Messenger
Employers’ Secretary
Local Government House,
Smith Square
London, SW1P 3HZ
Dear Sarah
NJC TRADE UNION SIDE PAY CLAIM 2016-2017
We are writing to submit the following NJC Trade Union Side pay claim for 2016/17:
e Deletion of NJC and all local pay points which fall below the level of the UK Living Wage
(and deletion of GLPC pay points below London Living Wage) and a flat rate increase of
£1 per hour on all other pay points
e Retention and protection of Green Book Part 2 terms and conditions

e Fair treatment for school support staff through a joint review of term time working

The full written claim will be sent to you in the near future and we look forward to discussing it
with you at the earliest opportunity.

With best wishes

Yours sincerely

B Bt el nlf e S

Brian Strutton GMB Heather Wakefield UNISON Fiona Farmer UNITE

Trade Union Side Secretaries

Http://Sp.Dep.Unison.Org.Uk/SG/Localgov/Sectors/NJC/Letter To Sarah Messenger 3 June 2015 On 2016 17 Pay Claim.Doc
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London Councils HR Metrics Service 

May 2015



2015 Subscriptions to the service

The HR Metrics Service which conducts surveys of the 33 London boroughs transferred to London Councils on 1st January 2015. Confirmation has been received from all 33 boroughs.

HR Metrics Surveys

Recently Completed Surveys include:

· 2015 Pay & Benefits survey  - 28 boroughs took part and the results were sent out on 28th May 2015

· Spring 2015 Terms and Conditions Survey – 32 boroughs took part in the survey and the results were sent to Heads of HR only on 28th May 2015

· HR Resources Survey – 32 boroughs took part in the survey. The results were sent to Heads of HR only on 29th May 2015.

Surveys in progress or to come in 2015

The timetable for the 2015 surveys and the schedule of responses to surveys currently being conducted are attached. 



An increasing number of surveys will be conducted on InfiniStats rather than through the submission of excel spread sheets. This will be a phased process and may require boroughs to identify training needs.



Epaycheck

In July 2014, the HR Metrics Service provided Epaycheck with London average pay-range data for Social Worker job families at levels 0 to III. 

The survey service provided Epaycheck with London-average pay data for key Chief Officer posts in April 2015. In May 2015 in response to a further request from Epaycheck, some “raw” data” was provided for a report they are publishing on CO pay. No data will be published with borough names. 

Epaycheck will make their data available to the London boroughs via the HR Metrics Service through a single “group” membership for a single annual subscription fee of £200 payable by the London Regional Employers' Organisation.

Three boroughs have chosen also to retain their individual membership into 2015-16. These boroughs are being invoiced for 2014-15 Epaycheck fees (£100 or £200 per subscribing borough depending on the date they joined). 

The fees for 2015-16 are £200 per borough. New agreements will be sent out soon to the three boroughs for their membership from 2015-16 onwards.






				London Councils HR Metrics Service 2015 Timetable of Surveys









		Survey Title

		Summary

		Date sent out

		Deadline for returns



		Pay & Benefits 

		Pay ranges, benefits and recruitment/retention difficulty for 40 key job families

		 26th January 2015

		6th March 2015 (ext'd to 20th April 2015)



		Analysis of DfE CSW Workforce data

		CSW numbers, turnover, agency use etc.

		 February/March 2015

		N/a - based on copies of LBs returns to the DfE survey



		HR Resources

		HR team FTEs. Also round-up of HR/Payroll systems in use and other computer applications and external providers.

		 2nd March 2015

		31st March 2015 (ext'd to 20th April)



		T&Cs Spring

		Terms and Conditions in place and changes being considered.

		 9th March 2015

		10th April 2015 (ext'd to 24th April)



		TU Membership and Facilities Time

		TU Membership + Collection of the data required by the Localism Act Transparency Regulations (2014 guidance) on facility time.

		30th March 2015

		8th May



		CSW Agency Workers Pay Rates

		CSW agency rates being paid by LBs, categorised by job-type/level.

		 April 2015

		TBC



		CSW Posts/Staff Max Pay Packages

		CSW pay packages by job-type/level

		 April 2015

		TBC



		Human Capital Metrics

		Staff numbers, diversity profiles, sickness absence, length of service etc

		 14th May 2015

		26th June 2015



		HR Outputs

		HR Casework, recruitment, training course attendance data, appraisals etc.

		 June 2015

		 August 2015



		CO Pay & Benefits

		Pay and Benefits of Chief Officers by occupational category and level

		 August 2015

		 September 2015



		CSW Agency Workers Pay Rates

		CSW agency rates being paid by LBs, categorised by job-type/level.

		 October 2015

		TBC



		CSW Posts/Staff Max Pay Packages

		CSW pay packages by job-type/level

		 October 2015

		TBC



		T&Cs Autumn

		Terms and Conditions in place and changes being considered.

		 October 2015

		 November 2015



		Pay & Benefits

		Pay ranges, benefits and recruitment/retention difficulty for 40 key job families

		 November 2015 (TBC)

		 January 2016





Timescales depend on councils providing data by the deadline. Dates may change. Each borough should ensure that the data it provides has been produced in accordance with the survey guidance; and reflects the true position within their council.











		HR Metrics Service - Schedule of Survey Responses



		Borough Name

		Pay & Benefits (deadline extended to 20th April 2015)

		HR Resources (deadline extended to 20th April 2015)

		Terms & Conditions (ext'd deadline 24 April 2015)

		TU Membership & Facility Time (deadline extd to 15th June 2015)

		Children's Social Care Survey 1 - Agency (deadline extended to 15th June 2015)

		Children's Social Care Survey 2 - Pay packages of posts/staff (deadline extended to 15th June 2015)



		Barking & Dagenham

		

		

		

		awaited 

		awaited 

		awaited 



		Barnet

		

		

		

		 

		  

		  



		Bexley

		x

		

		

		

		 

		  



		Brent

		

		

		

		 

		awaited 

		awaited 



		Bromley

		

		

		

		 

		awaited 

		awaited 



		Camden

		

		

		

		 

		awaited 

		awaited 



		City of London

		x

		

		x

		

		nil return

		nil return



		Croydon

		

		

		

		 

		  

		  



		Ealing

		x

		

		

		awaited 

		

		



		Enfield

		

		

		

		 

		

		



		Greenwich

		

		

		

		 

		  

		  



		Hackney

		

		

		

		 

		awaited 

		awaited 



		Hammersmith & Fulham

		

		

		

		awaited 

		awaited 

		awaited 



		Haringey

		

		

		

		awaited 

		awaited 

		awaited 



		Harrow

		

		

		

		awaited 

		awaited 

		awaited 



		Havering

		

		

		

		  

		  

		   



		Hillingdon

		

		

		

		awaited 

		awaited 

		awaited 



		Hounslow

		

		part

		

		 

		awaited 

		awaited 



		Islington

		

		

		

		

		awaited 

		awaited 



		Kensington & Chelsea

		

		

		

		awaited 

		awaited 

		awaited 



		Kingston

		

		

		

		 

		awaited 

		   



		Lambeth

		x

		x 

		

		awaited 

		awaited 

		awaited 



		Lewisham

		

		

		

		awaited 

		

		



		Merton

		x

		

		

		awaited 

		awaited 

		awaited 



		Newham

		

		

		

		  

		awaited 

		awaited 



		Redbridge

		

		

		

		 

		

		  



		Richmond

		

		

		

		 

		awaited 

		awaited 



		Southwark

		

		

		

		

		awaited 

		awaited 



		Sutton

		

		

		

		 awaited 

		awaited 

		awaited 



		Tower Hamlets

		

		

		

		 

		awaited 

		awaited 



		Waltham Forest

		

		

		

		 

		awaited 

		awaited 



		Wandsworth

		

		

		

		

		

		 



		Westminster

		

		

		

		 

		

		   







tessa.mapley@londoncouncils.gov.uk - direct line: 020 7934 9939
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